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The first event in 2013 was our Australia Day Information Booth situated in 
the usual spot on the Newcastle Harbour Foreshore.  Once again this was a 
most successful and enjoyable day –a report follows later in the Newsletter. 
 

Our first general meeting was held on February 18th and it as lovely to see so many happy 
faces to start the New Year!  It was a great pleasure to welcome Ian Palmer, National 
President of the Fellowship and his wife Robyn, who as well as being Secretary of Eastern 
Farms Chapter, is also Librarian/Officer Manager at First Fleet House. Also welcome to four 
new faces from the Maitland area:  Carl Rose, Beverley Pace, Dianne Stepa and Delma Bailey.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
           
                     Ian and wife Robyn with our Executive        
 

Following our general meeting John Risby had several slides to demonstrate more of the 
steel making process – an interesting follow up from our visit to the Newcastle Museum.  
Phil Aubin followed with several slides of our Australia Day event on the Foreshore. 
 
Our Guest Speaker today was Kevin Short whose topic 
was the development of Maitland.  Kevin has so much 
knowledge of early settlements of the Hunter Valley; 
from the convict days in Newcastle through to the 
growth of Morpeth and Maitland. Kevin ‘politely’ made 
us aware that Maitland was initially a much more 
important settlement that Newcastle itself.  Newcastle 
began as a convict outpost where initially coal was 
mined, timber felled and limestone collected from the 
abundant sea shells at Fullerton Cove - its second 
settlement became a place of secondary punishment.   
 

Maitland however developed as an agricultural centre from where produce could be shipped 
to Sydney in only one day.  It then became the most important commercial hub for the 
region.  It was only in the early 1900’s with the arrival of the Iron Horse and the 
establishment of BHP that Newcastle came into its own and became the 2nd largest city in 
NSW.   Many thanks to Kevin for such an informative talk.   
 

    
 



 
                                                                              

                 
 

          FOR YOUR DIARY: 
 
TWO EXCITING OUTINGS FOR MEMBERS & FRIENDS 

 

                                       Everyone welcome!  
 

                 ** Bookings for both Tours essential ** 
                 Ring Yvonne on 49574758 
 

1. Cockatoo Island Tour 
             Monday 25th March 2013 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You are invited to what should be a most 
interesting outing to hear about the history 
of Cockatoo Island in Sydney Harbour – 
especially of its convict history.  The Island 
is on the World Heritage List. 
         
For those travelling by rail we will travel to 
Sydney on the 6.54am train from Newcastle 
- from Broadmeadow 7.04, Cardiff 7.11 - 
hopefully we can meet up in the 3rd carriage 
from the rear. We leave Circular Quay at 
10.30am from Wharf 4 or 5. 
 
As previously mentioned there are no 
longer personally guided convict tours on 
Cockatoo Island but Audio guides are 
available for a cost of $5 or $8 per couple, 
to be booked in advance and paid for on 
arrival. 
 
 There are 26 audio stops which take about 
1½ hours so we will learn more about its 
history than meets the eye. 
 
There is also a remnant film set on the 
Island where a pivotal escape scene was 
shot for the movie Wolverine. 
 

 
 
 

 
2.  Macquarie Chest 

 

                         and 
 

 

      The Wallis Album 
                Friday 5th April 
 

Our second exciting outing is to view 
the Macquarie Chest and the recently 

discovered Wallis Album. 
 

Our free guided tour at Newcastle Art 
Gallery runs from 11.00am till 1.00pm after 
which we will have lunch in a nearby café. 

 

The exhibition ‘Treasures of Newcastle from 
the Macquarie eraΩ features rarely seen 
artworks and maps telling the fascinating 
story of the development of the early 
colony of Newcastle.  It features the 
recently discovered Wallis album and the 
iconic Macquarie Collectors Chest which will 
return to Newcastle for the first time in 195 
years.  

Highlights include rare images of the 
Awabakal people, paintings of Newcastle by 
convict artist Joseph Lycett, an early view of 
Nobby’s and a stunning panorama of the 
early settlement by Edward Close.  

       
 
 
 

http://acms.sl.nsw.gov.au/item/itemDetailPaged.aspx?itemID=442725


               
 

The Australia Day Luncheon held 
annually in Sydney, this year at the 
Pullman Hotel, was postponed from 
the 19th January until the 11th May. 
 

Some of our members have already 
booked and paid for this event and are 
looking forward to attending on the 
revised date.   If you are also interested 
in attending please contact First Fleet 
House or fill in the booking form in the 
next issue of Founders. 
 

Our Chapter will still celebrate the 
sailing of the First Fleet on the 13th 
May – details later. 
 

  ********** 
 

 
Very best wishes to those 
celebrating a birthday in 

March and April: 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                March: 
 

4th    Neridah Kentwell 
6th    Margaret Annan 
12th   Irma Foster 
13th   Vera Lumley 
19th   Carole Almond 
 

                April: 
 

9th    Bob Walker 
9th    Nola Field 
10th  Carolyn Whatson 
13th  Barry Chaff 
16th   Isabella Pacey 
19th   Pam Welham 
19th   Bret Knowles 
30th  Sister Andrea Myers 

 
 
  
 

 

Choose the words you use 
carefully :  
the sweeter they are  
the easier it will be if  you                                   
have to swallow them  

 

 
      

   You are cordially invited 
to join us at our next 

Hunter Valley Chapter 
meeting: 

 
             When : 

 

         15th April 2013 
 

          Where : 
 

         Senior Citizens Hall 
             Brunker Road, Adamstown 

 
           Time : 

 

     10 for 10.30 am 
 

     Tea & Coffee on arrival 

 
                  Guest Speaker s: 

 

A report from our members who             
travelled to Norfolk Island for the 

                225th Anniversary 
             of convict settlement there. 

 

 
            Cost: $5 pp. 

        Please bring a small plate to share 
     for lunch. 

 
              Kitchen Roster: 

 

         Morning Tea:  Don & Cynthia Huggup 
         Lunch:  Nola Field, John Turner 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Fact:   Alcohol was once used as a form  

        of currency - we know all about  
this fact don’t we! 

 
               Your Editor, Judy Aubin 



  
    

      Australia  Day              January  26 th,  2013   
 

 
 
It was another very successful Australia Day for our First Fleet Chapter – the weather 
was fine as we arrived early in the morning to set up in our usual spot on the Newcastle 
Foreshore.  The stall looked great once again – well done to the team – our costumes 
drew lots of interest and as the day progressed more and more interested folk stopped 
by for a visit.  
 

 

 
Lots of information was exchanged throughout the day – there were many children 
interested too, especially in the display of the First Fleet ships. Many membership forms 
were handed out as well as details of our website.  We were so pleased to have John 
Shortland travel from Sydney to join us for the day.  Our display of some of the 
memorials around Newcastle in memory of Lt. John Shortland became all the more 
relevant. 

 
 

While our convicts “kept on keeping on” all through the day, it was apparently too much for 
the landed gentry and the military! 

 
 

Another highlight of the day was the fly-by of a restored 
Catalina that completed several circuits and touch-
downs  on  Newcastle Harbour.   
 

This followed the fly-past by the RAAF jets and the 
booming of the cannon from Fort Scratchley, all part of 
the Maritime Festival. 
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